Letter of Recommendation #1

To whom it may concern:

In the September of 2010 until June of 2011 — AE of Ohio was one of the sub-contractors
working for Johnson Controls Inc. on Juvenile Justice Center flood recovery project in Nashville,
Tennessee. Jim Kornman was the project management and personally supervised all of the
work supplied by the security integration team from AE of Ohio, Inc. as part of their assignment
for recovery/repair of existing security components along with design/installation of a new
security system for the above noted Juvenile Justice Center facility in Nashville, Tennessee.

Mr. Kornman provided the security integration project management, system integration
design/review and programming on this project.

Mr. Kornman and the AE of Ohio, Inc. project staff satisfactorily completed this project
according to the specifications provided by the City of Nashville and Johnson Controls. We are
very pleased with the professionalism, attention to detail, quality and the adherence to the
project’s accelerated schedule that the AE of Ohio staff brought to the project team.

I plan to make every effort to see that AE of Ohio is listed as approved security system
integration contractors for any future security projects that I might have and I would highly
recommend them to others for any similar security project assignments.

Sincerely,

(il

Kenneth Crews

Sr. Project Manager

PB/Heery

Nashville Metro Flood Recovery Team
(586) 634-8364


http://www.aesecuritygroup.com/

